East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting – 28 January 2013
	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present: John Woodall (in the Chair), Bob Haskins, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Sean Harrington, Pauline Olivant, David Olivant
In attendance: Judith Holt

	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Mike Gardner and Hilary Palmer

	

	2
	Minute taker: Viv Macdonald agreed to take the minutes in the absence of a secretary.


	

	3
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 22 October 2012 – The minutes were approved as a correct record

	

	4a
	Website version of minutes –  the minutes were agreed  for publication.

	Viv to inform webmaster

	5
	Actions Outstanding from previous minutes

Viv had sent an article to Mike and this had appeared in EMEWS explaining how to apply for a grant.

	 

	6
	Treasurer’s Report
The treasurer presented the budget monitoring report for July 2012 to Jan 2013, together with details of event income and numbers.  Expenditure on trophies and awards for the EM champs and league had exceeded budget but this could be met from the bank balance and the expenditure was necessary.
A person was needed to co-ordinate the EM Champs trophies.

Grants – two applications had been received and both had grants provided:

(a) from Richard Robinson for a grant towards his First Aid course for the EMJS – grant agreed

(b) from Finn Lydon for a contribution towards his expenses for the Interland in competition– grant agreed

	John to speak to Mike  Godfree about the trophies
Viv to process grants



	7
	Correspondence
A report had been received from Roy Denney on the National Forest.  LEI may be involved in the opening of a long distance footpath.  LEI/DVO webmasters to liaise about the events held by DVO in the NF

	Judith to raise with webmasters

	8.
	Fixtures

(a) EMOA League 2013 

20 Jan – Charnwood (LEI)
27 Jan – Calke (DVO)

24 Feb- Crich (DVO)

3 March – Harlaston College (LOG)

10 March – Bagworth (LEI)

17 March – Harlow woods (NOC)

7 April – Bramcote (NOC)

18 May – Swithland – (LEI)

2 June – Cromford (DVO)

16 June – Burbage (LEI)

8 Sept – Hardwick (DVO)

12 October – Bestwood (NOC)

13 October – Kedleston (DVO)

27 October – Ratby (LEI)

10 November – Thoresby North – (NOC)

22 December – Walesby (NOC)

29 December – Outwoods (LEI)
(b)2013 Urban League
12   May – Chesterfield (DVO)

       21July  - Buxton (DVO)

13 August – Lincoln (LOG)

     6 October – Stamford (LOG)

Plus Notts City (NOC) and a further LOG event.

LEI to confirm their venues

For 2014 – LEI will do Ashby (23 November) and Loughborough Univ; NOC will do Newark
(c) Night League
We will try to include a Night League when possible
 (d) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) Midland Championships 2013 - NOC - February 3rd at Sherwood Forest. 

(ii) CompassSport Cup and Trophy 1st Round on 17th February 2013 - LEI to host the Level B Event -  Fineshade Woods.
(iii) British Sprint Championships 2013 – LEI - April 20th at Loughborough University. 

(iv) British Middle Championships 2013 - DVO - April 21st at Stanton Moor. Site visit has taken place.

(v) Yvette Baker Trophy Final 2013 - LOG - July 7th - Belton Park – site visit taken place. 
(vi) British Schools Championships 2013 – DVO – November 17th at Shipley Park
	Bob to let Ian know about LEI events in 2013


	9
	Development – Ranald explained that there had been some confusion over the proposed development days but the final arrangements are:
27 April – officials conference at Rushcliffe – Hilary Palmer and John Duckworth have confirmed they will run sessions; waiting to hear from Barry Elkington – club reps to encourage people to attend

Mappers course (two days) needed in May or soon after – David to take action on this with Roger Edwards and to discuss with Mike Godfree for DVO

Planners course – Ranald to speak to Mike Gardner and Peter Hubberstey with a view to a course being run in September

 
	Club Reps to take an action back to the club to get nominees to attend the series of development programme events.
David and Roger to action Mappers course

Ranald to speak to MG and PH

	10
	EMOA Committee

All of the current EM Officials in the 4 key roles will be standing down at the AGM.  Since the last meeting approaches had been made to various people but , so far, without success.  The meeting discussed other models for operating at a regional level if officials could not be found – for example, the Club representatives could meet say four times a year, rotating the chairmanship, to co-ordinate actions set out in the Development Plan.  There would be a need to someone to take notes and for the financial issues to be dealt with.

	All members of the committee to continue to see if officials can be found and also to give consideration to a different model of operating, if this proves necessary


	11
	EMEWS 

Next issue will be as soon as possible after this meeting – Viv to send minutes to Mike

	Viv to send minutes to Mike for EMEWS

	12
	Any Other Business
Bob raised a number of issues on behalf of a member of his club:
a) There had been concern that EMOA had excluded Byron’s Walk from the League because there was no Short Green course.  The Committee re-affirmed its decision that all agreed courses should be included, otherwise the event would not count towards the League
b) Handicapping in the League – queries were raised about the handicapping of juniors and another club had raised the handicapping of older competitors – more details were needed about these issues, so they could be considered

c) The national rules on shadowing juniors have changed and our rules are different.  Clarification is needed on the new rules

	Mike to include reference to this in EMEWS and all Clubs to remind their Controllers that this is the case.
Appropriate club reps to obtain the details about the queries on handicapping

Post meeting – Ranald has circulated the details of the BOF rules and the committee need to decide on their policy

	13
	Dates and venues for future meetings:

All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m..
15th April 2013
15th July 2013
	


Coaching report: 
· I have arranged an EMOA Coaches update workshop for the afternoon of Sat April 6th at Rushcliffe Country Park (room booked) and all coaches have been notified and will be again in 1 months time. I do hope that clubs will encourage their coaches to attend as this offers a local opportunity to gain further information and personal development and it is free.
· All coaches have also been asked to send me their coaching logs in the next 2 months. This is so that we (regional coaching coordinators) can see who is active and what sort of personal development that have been able to source for themselves and what I can try to provide locally.
· I attended the BOF Coaching Conference last weekend and there was a very interesting mix of sessions. Notably, Paul Murgatroyd gave a very good session on fun warm-ups and cool-downs and Jackie Newton (BOF Talent Squad coach) gave good sessions on the work of the BOF Talent Squad and also on annual and weekly training programme planning and in groups we tried some of that planning with someone who acted as an example athlete. Richard Lecky-Thompson led an interesting strength and conditioning practical workshop. there were 2 coaches from LEI there - good to see that they made it through the snow!
· John Palmer and I also attended the Internal Verifier and coach education sessions (Judith Holt was also at the latter) and there were useful discussions at both sessions. Of interest to local clubs, perhaps, was agreement to reduce the training days for the UKCCL1 from 3 to 2 and I will be taking this forward over the next month. At the last Coaching Committee meeting it was agreed that the coaching awards need to be more tailored to meet the needs of coaches in clubs and especially in community clubs. Reducing the time (and cost) commitment for L1 is part of this work. We hope to look at the L2 tasks as part of this initiative too.
· The latest Coaching Committee minutes are at: http://www.britishorienteering.org.uk/images/uploaded/downloads/governance_minutes_coaching_10_11_12.pdf 
· A Coaching Needs Group is currently discussing the needs of coaches and clubs/regions for coaches and we will be reporting to the Board in the next month. This is part of the work by the Board to try to align the governance better to what is needed in the sport. Coaching Committee as we know it will disappear but there may be some other form of volunteer workforce group(s) to take this forward. I am on the Coaching Needs Group and if anyone has any observations about this please let me have them as soon as possible.
Also copied to all EM coaches (sorry if you will therefore get this email twice) for your information.
 

Please could I have any responses about the needs of coaches or by clubs re coaching by the 1st February from anyone who is interested. - Hilary
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